

Our Ref:
 

Your Ref:
 

Dear Medical Team

Re:
Name, Date of Birth, NHS No and Address

The above named has a learning disability and has been admitted under your care.  As you are aware, no-one, which includes their next of kin, can give consent on behalf of adults who are not capable of giving consent for themselves.

As identified by the Department of Health (2004) and the Mental Capacity Act (2005), it is still lawful to provide treatment and care which is in the best interests of the person.

If you have concerns that the person after all practicable steps have been taken may not have the capacity to give informed consent to the proposed treatment on this occasion, I would propose that a best interest forum is convened as a matter of urgency.  Invitations would need to sent to the person concerned, their family and/or friends, advocate and other professional carers involved, i.e. GP, Community Nurse etc.

I enclose a copy of the best interest pro forma for your information.

Yours sincerely

Clinician

